
Hello Board of Supervisors 
It has been brought to my attention that there may be an agenda item discussing placing a 
sewer plant on the Redwood Empire Fairgrounds. If this is the intent of agenda item 8A then I 
strongly oppose this idea. The Redwood Empire fair needs every bit of space for camping and 
parking during the fair week each year. Campers are there from Tuesday night through 
Saturday night taking care of their animals. Many of the families from Covelo, Laytonville, 
Boonville, Fort Bragg, Mendocino, Willits, and Potter Valley stay there all week. It is too far to 
drive back and forth from home and too expensive to have a motel room all week for many. 
The campground and parking are full each year. There is no room for a sewer treatment area, 
not to mention the awful odors that are generated and the view scape along highway 101. Is 
that the vision that you want for Ukiah when travelers go by on the freeway? A large, stinky 
sewage treatment facility. That will not encourage tourism in Mendocino county. I am certain 
there are other properties that are not on the regional fairgrounds and not right along highway 
101. Please oppose this agenda item. It is not a viable location for a treatment plan. 
Sincerely, 
Tina Wilson 
Covelo CA 
29 year 4H leader-28 years attending the Redwood Empire Fair- since there was no fair last 
year. 

 


